
 

  

     
 

 

Freedom of Information Request FOI 22-619 23rd January 2022 
 

 

I would like to make a request for information under the freedom of 
information act.  

 
Please can you provide details of how every dental contract in 

every/your Health Board for this current financial year (FY23), 

including: 
 

1. The name and location of the contract 
Please see attachment. 

 
2. Whether the contract is operating under the new Welsh dental 

contract 
Please see attachment. 

 
3. The targeted UDAs and specific Key Performance Indicators (KPI) 

necessary for 100% of the contract to be paid and not clawed back 
(i.e. number of new patients seen, number of fluoride varnishes, 

number of historic patients etc) 
The information requested is exempt from disclosure under section 43(2) of 

the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  It is considered that the 

information requested is commercially sensitive and, if released, is likely to 
prejudice the commercial interests of the contractors and the Health Board.   
 

Dental practices are independent contractors and information relating to 

their contract values is commercially sensitive.  This request relates to 
commercial activity in the current financial year which is being conducted in 

a competitive environment.  The data could damage the confidence or 
reputation of a dental practice.  
 

The Health Board can advise that the metrics for UDA, new patients and 

historic patients are based on formulae developed by the Welsh Government 
along with percentage targets for fluoride varnish and recall intervals.  The 

individual circumstances of each contract will be considered at year end, not 
meeting a target will not necessarily mean a contract is subject to clawback. 

 
4. For each month (or if you do not have this, either each quarter or 

cumulatively year to date): 
a. The number of UDAs delivered by each contract 

b. The performance of each contract against each KPI 
The information requested is exempt from disclosure under section 43(2) of 

the FOIA.  It is considered that the information requested is commercially 
sensitive and, if released, is likely to prejudice the commercial interests of 

the contractors and the Health Board.   

 



Dental practices are independent contractors, and this request relates to 

commercial activity in the current financial year which is being conducted in 
a competitive environment.  The data could damage the confidence or 

reputation of a dental practice.  
 

The release of such information is likely to deter dental practices from 
entering into contracts with the NHS. This will adversely affect the ability of 

the NHS to deliver effective healthcare to the public. 
 

5. The total amount of clawback that has so far been taken from each 
dental contract in monetary and UDA terms 

This is currently zero to date. Will be considered when final activity levels 

for each contract for 2022/23 are confirmed. 
  



  



  



 


